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Dear Prime Minister,

I thank you very much for your letter

dated 4 Ugy,1982 on the subject of the International

Year of Shelter for the Homeless.

I am deeply grateful to you for your

great personal interest in this subject and

for the kind sentiments expressed in your letter.

I am glad to inform you that the Vth

Session of the United Nations Commission on Human

Settlements, which concluded recently in Nairobi,

had made an unanimous recommendation to the

United Nations General Assembly for the adoption

of a carefully considered programme of activities

prior to and during the International Year of

Shelter for the Homeless in 1987.

The United Kingdom, I am aware, has

given considerable support at International

gatherings for this subject and I am confident

of continued support from your Government.

Yours sincerely,

( R. Premadasa )

The Rt.Honourable Margaret Thatcher, M.P.

Prime Minister of the United Kingdom.


